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Dear Parents/Carers, 
Another two weeks have flown by at St Stephens , even the icy, cold weather couldn’t stop us! As 
normal our newsletter highlights just a small part of our daily life at St Stephens. Thanks as always 
for your support and to the amazing team who make this happen. From visitors who inspire our 
children with sport and music, teaching sequences where the children learn new ,exciting skills 
and knowledge to extra curricular clubs ; St Stephens is a busy and exciting place to be . 
Look out for the next PTFA “DisGlow” event at the end of this half term. Letters are being sent 

home electronically or you to sign up to this  fun event. Thanks in advance for your support with the PTFA events –
all monies raised go straight back into our school to fund enrichment and resources for your child-it’s a win-win 
situation! Thanks to our wonderful PTFA for their on going commitment to supporting the school and our families.  
This week members of our UNICEF Steering group and our House Captains have been very busy representing the 
pupils across the school in a variety of ways. This included discussing how we keep them safe in school during a 
safeguarding audit by Cornwall Council, Ms Gilbert and I have been making links with a school in South Africa and 
they spoke with some of the children to see how we could work together. They also joined a virtual  hub in Devon 
thinking about sustainable solutions to support our planet. We really are creating citizens who will be responsible 
and prepared for the future roles they will play. We are incredibly proud of how our pupils represent our team . 
Have a great weekend everyone and re charge those batteries ready for the next two weeks before half term!!! 
 

Maura Furber                           

School Improvement  

 

Last week  I met with two other Headteachers from across the Trust to discuss our curriculum offer. They asked 

many questions about our intent, how we implement our ‘offer’ and what the impact is . We discussed our next 

steps and what the strengths of the school are. Being part of a Trust gives us this opportunity to share expertise 

and support each other professionally-a bit like a positive unbiased friend.  

If you would like to know more about the curriculum  offer at St Stephens please check out our                                             

website using the Key Information tab; “Our Approach to Learning”. 

Curriculum Statement. 

We are determined to deliver a high quality, engaging and inclusive curriculum-               

a safe environment where all pupils can flourish, develop their growth mindset 

and reach new personal and team goals. 

We believe that all our pupils can and will achieve in all aspects of the curriculum. 

We recognise and encourage different talents; social development and life skills 

are clear and ever-present priorities to support our pupils to be socially                            

responsible citizens within the school and wider community 

now and in the future. 

 

Mrs. Maura Furber -Headteacher 



 
 

 Sustainable Citizen Character Competition 
 
 

Children's' Rights Article 24:Every child has the right to the best possible 
health. Governments must provide good quality health care, clean water,  
nutritious food and a clean environment so that children can stay healthy.  

 
A HUGE well done to everyone who has entered the competition set by our 
UNICEF Steering Group. We are delighted that children across all ages have                   

submitted their ideas . As a school we recognise it is our responsibility to care 
for our planet and as a school community we are working hard to plan                   

lessons into our curriculum offer and to identify ways we can make a real             
difference in a  practical way. 

 
As a school, we are committed to reducing our waste of paper, food, plastics and energy. Incorporating                        

intelligent heat usage and heat loss prevention, paper reduction and online communications and recycling. 
We already raise awareness of climate change within the school and local community through our weekly SMSC, 

assemblies and events. 
 

As a school, we promote walking and cycling where possible to reduce excess pollution and energy usage. 
With the help of the community, through the UNICEF steering committee and staff we are committed to                   

research in order to improve and evolve our response to climate change.                                                                              
This is an ongoing and continual process. 

 
The winner was announced in our whole school assembly on Monday. A HUGE well done to Jessy .We agreed 

her eye catching image evoked the Sustainable Citizen' brilliantly and it will be used on all our displays and                      
paperwork linked to this very important area of the curriculum. Thank you to everyone who entered. 

 
 

 
 
 



‘Supertato ‘ adventures in Class F 

 

Over the past two weeks, our 'Talk Through Stories' text has been 

'Supertato'. We have been exploring the story, looking at the characters 

and their thoughts and feelings before moving onto look at the      vocabu-

lary in the story   

  

We have enjoyed taking our English into our busy learning sessions. Lots of 

us have made Supertatos and some of us have also made Supercarrots!  

I'm sure you'll agree that they look great. The children then thought about 

what their new character might be saying and wrote a speech bubble really  focusing on their use of Fred 

Fingers, sound mats and red word cards. All skills linked to our Read Write Inc daily phonics sessions. 

 

 

 

 

 

                 Who’s been on the Gold Table this time?  
Congratulations to our ‘Going for Gold ‘pupils over the past two weeks.  Yet again  its been such a privilege  to 

share my lunch with amazing children every Friday.                                                                              
The children have been  chosen for 
demonstrating excellent learning 
behaviours and our school values.                      
 

Remember  
“We see you, We hear you, We  

celebrate you”. 



Taiko Drumming in Class 4 
 

Over the past few weeks our music sessions have involved using the 
amazing Taiko drums that the school have borrowed from the Cornwall 
Music Hub.  Taiko drum performances feature dancing and an 
assortment of differently sized drums to create a loud, powerful, and 
visually striking experience that is unique to Japan. While learning to play 
a taiko drum may seem easy, it takes a lot of practice to do it well.  
 
      
      Mrs. Gilbert has taught us     

about the drums and we 
learnt how to count to 10 
in Japanese. We have great 
fun learning to play and 
practised drumming to the 
pulse of eight.   
 
 
 

Personal Development in Pre-School. 
What a busy time our Pre-school children have had.  

 
Last week we celebrated Chinese New Year together. Developing positive 

attitudes about other cultures and new experiences is such an important part of 
our curriculum. The children loved 

sharing stories, trying new food and 
discussing how they celebrate New 

Year and looking at how others 
celebrate in their families.  

 
 
 

The ‘Wild Tribe’ sessions over the past few weeks have involved  building bird houses, talking about 
environmentally friendly resources, recycling and caring for nature. All amazing aspects of being a 

sustainable citizen, protecting and caring for our environment and taking positive actions. 
 

The children demonstrated the school values of Communication, Planning and Problem Solving,                                  
Creativity ,Relationships and Determination. Great job everyone. We are now looking forward to using 

the binocular we made to see what birds use our specially created homes.  



 
Healthy Hearts and Healthy Minds 

 
This week  our Year 2 children have been working with Arena 

coaches on exercises which help them with their thoughts and 
feelings.  

 
The children have take part in 

mindfulness sessions and 
relaxation session through Yoga 

and Pilates.  
 

They  have also have some fun taking part in Zumba sessions. 
 

The aim of the day was to enable the pupils to learn to relax and with an 
increased awareness of how they are feeling.  

 

It is hoped that our children should experience less emotional reactivity and a 
greater ability to listen and communicate more thoughtfully and effectively. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  Music Lessons at St Stephens. 
 
 

Music teachers Jan Mann (flute) and  
Tom Lintel (guitar) have some spaces in 
their sessions they hold at St Stephens 

during the school day. 
 

 If your child is interested in lessons 
please sign up  

via  
https://cmst.co.uk/signup  

  
 

The website also gives you information on the cost and how to borrow an instrument . 



 

 Using different methods to solve a problem  

This week Class 3 have been using place value frames and ‘part –whole’ models to help them solve                    

different calculation problems. The main focus has been on dividing a 2 digit number by a 1 digit number.    

By using different strategies the children were able to explain their understanding, check their answers and 

become more fluent in their number skills.  

Great job Class 3 






